PRESTON MANSIONS
DIRECTORS MEETING – Saturday 17 October at 9.30 in Apartment 20
In Attendance – Bill Money              -   Director

                           Lance Bell              -   Director

                           Alister Stewart        -   Director

                           Alan Hilton             -   Director

                           Mags Longbotham  - Ellmans

Apologies from Sarah Creswell         - Director                           

1. Planned Preventative Maintenance Programme
At the general Meeting of Shareholders on 24th July 2015 it was decided to ask all Lessees to vote on whether they wished a surveyor to undertake a survey to establish Sink Fund charges. The results of the vote were:

                        Total votes received:     14
                        Total votes in favour:    10

                        Total votes against:        4

                        Total proxies received:  0 

The Board decided not to employ the services of a Surveyor to prepare the above, it was agreed that the Board in conjunction with Ellmans would prepare a 10 Year Ongoing Works Programme in order to provide a budget figure to increase the current the Reserve Funds.
It should be noted that service contracts are in place for the gates and doors.

In light of recent emails and discussions with various Directors it has now been decided that the go ahead will be given to a surveyor to prepare a Planned Preventative Maintenance Programme for the property in order for a 10 Year works plan to be agreed for the Reserve Fund to be set for 2017.

In the meantime the 2016 Budget will allow a 2.5% – 5% increase in the Reserve amounts collected.

2. Fire Precaution works following Fire Risk
Go ahead given to Pyrotec to proceed with the full intrusive survey of the fire separation throughout the internal escape routes of the property, which will include inspection of the voids and risers to establish what works are required to establish fire integrity. Pyrotec will attend on Wednesday 18 November from 9.00 am to carry out the survey.
3. Status of Vent Fault
Pyrotec have been instructed and have attended, we are awaiting a quote for replacement parts which need to be sourced from Colt.
4. Damage to Internal Walls
 Following people moving in and out of the building – Lance has repaired and decorated both sides of the walls that were damaged - 2 invoices received £250.00 to be paid by the removal company Sussex Removals   and £150 by the owners of Flat 3 and F9 Mr and Mrs Sutton.
 5. List of Car Parking Spaces V Apartment Numbers
A copy of the current list has been emailed to all Directors
6. Budget 2016

Budget meeting with Alan Hilton, Mags and Debbie to be held at Ellmans Offices last week of November – Date to be confirmed 
7. Sub Let Flats
Joint Inspections – It was discussed that the only way that the common ways could be protected from damage when people are moving in and out would be for one of the directors to carry out a before and after joint inspection – this is to be discussed further.

In the meantime a letter is to be issued to all lessees reminding them that large items with sharp edges need to be properly wrapped and care taken when moving items up and down the common ways. Also any damage caused to the common ways, all costs in respect of repairs will be down to the individual flat to fund.
8. On Going Issues Spreadsheet

See attached updated list
9. AOB
1. Plastic Vents - 2 vents taken down and now broken – Lance will repair. 
2. The Welcome Pack needs updating and Alan kindly offered to assist with this project.
3. Security – Following an attempted break in to Flat 13, it was decided to get a quote for an extra CCTV Camera from Brighton CCTV to be placed outside the rear door to the bin store.
The police now have CCTV footage of the person involved in the attempted break in to Flat 13 and are investigating.
4. Post Boxes – Lance can repair these
There has been a problem with overfull mailboxes, particularly No 25.

The occupier of No 25 has lost the key to the mail box and a replacement is being obtained.

Post Meeting Note – Updated Handbook to advise that mail box overflow can be a problem and residents to make provision for box to be emptied or mail redirected if away for extended periods.

List of all Shareholders - Alan Hilton requested a list of all emails
Meeting finished at 11.45 am.
